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Upon arriving, please check your kids in at our check-in station by 
the main doors. Children stay with their parents in the service 
until their programs begin. 

Kidcare    (ages 0-2 yrs)   Room 115 
Jr. Kids     (ages 3-4 yrs)  Room 112 
Kids     (K-Gr. 5)               Room 102 
APEX    (Gr 6-8)   Youth Room  

 
If you’d prefer to keep your little one with you and need a quiet 

place there is a staycare room in the office lounge. 
 

KIDS MINISTRY 

May 14 
BULLETIN 

YOU ARE INVITED 
Our Lambrick family has been invited 
by Colleen and Rob Hirschfield to visit 
their small farm!  See baby lambs, 
piglets, turkeys and more.  Beverages 
will be available – feel free to bring a 
family picnic along.  Saturday May 
20th from 10am-4pm, or Sunday May 
21st from 10am-4pm at 4400 Liberto 
Road.  Call 250-479-2105 with any 
questions.   

SAVE THE DATE 
Sunday May 28 is Sasiga Sunday!  The 
team which recently visited the Sasiga 
lowland graduation, and the Sasiga 
highland region, will be sharing stories 
and images from their trip.  Special 
guests from Ethiopia will be in 
attendance!  Make sure you mark this 
important event on your calendars. 

Usually we spend September talking vision and 
values as a church. But sometimes it feels a little late 

in the game. If we want to see our vision growing 
and blooming in the coming season and year, now's 

the time to start sowing the seeds. 
 

Beginning last Sunday, we’re taking three weeks to 
explore together the core elements of our mission.  

This morning we revisit the call to intentional 
discipleship – a life of seeking and following 

Jesus. 

A community 
seeking and 

following Jesus 
for the sake of 

our neighbours 

CHURCH 
WORK DAY 
MAY 27 9AM-4PM 

SIGN UP IN THE 
COMMONS 

Please join us, church family.  This is a 
chance to finish a number of projects 
inside and outside our church building.  
Many different skills are needed - 
gardening, painting, cleaning, small 
repairs, power washing, junk removal - 
there are so many ways that you can 
contribute.  Come for an hour or the day 
– it’s all hands on deck!  
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Issue #: [Date] Dolor Sit Amet 

  

WAYS TO  
CONNECT 

Alpha: MON 6:30-8 (off site) 

ELL:  MON 10:30-12noon, Beginner level 

 MON 7 – 8:30pm, Intermediate level  

 THURS 10:30 -12noon, Beginner & 
Intermediate level    

Women’s Faith Connection:  
 TUES 9:30-11:30am   
Prayerwerks: WED 7- 8am 

Connect (High School Youth): WED 7- 9pm  

Women in the Word: WED 7- 9pm. 

Men’s Bible Study: THURS 7-8:15am 

Club 412 (Grades 6-8): THURS 6:30 - 8:30 

Church Work Day:  SAT May 27 

Sasiga Sunday:  SUN May 28 

 
Look for more information at 

www.lambrick.com/get-connected 

OFFICE HOURS:   
MON-THURS   9-4:30 

PRAYER MATTERS 

WELCOME TO LAMBRICK PARK CHURCH         MAY 14, 2017 

we seek to KNOW, LOVE & SERVE GOD 
          with GRACE, AUTHENTICITY & HOSPITALITY 
        In our CHURCH, NEIGHBOURHOOD & WORLD 

PLEASE SUPPORT 
Victoria Pregnancy Centre “Bottles 4 Hope”:  Take home a 
bottle on Mother’s day (next Sunday!), fill it with donations 
and return to the church on Father’s Day.  All gifts go 
towards the work of the VPC, providing free education, 
counsel and resources to those who are experiencing 
unexpected pregnancy. 
 

We invite you to pray with us throughout the week for the 
Victoria Pregnancy Centre.  Pray for the women who come 
to the Centre in crisis, women from all walks of life – young, 
single, married, women who already have a family, women 
with no one - unexpected pregnancies lead them all to ask 
for help.  Pray for the staff of educators and counselors, and 
for those who provide practical support.  Pray that they 
would be Christ’s hands and feet, extending His grace 
without prejudice. Pray for increased energy and health, 
wisdom for the VPC board, and success for their current 
fundraiser. 

BAPTISM 
 

Since Easter a number of folks have 
expressed a desire to be baptized. What 

about you? Talk with a staff   
Member if you are interested.  


